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required to complete phase two. This work is presently being 
done and the study is now on schedule.

The Cape Breton Development Corporation has not present­
ed the first phase of the feasibility study to the minister. 
Verbal discussions were held with Devco management. The 
study is scheduled to be completed by the end of February, 
1979.

Our metallurgical coal production has grown from approxi­
mately 417,000 tons in 1976 to 1.2 million tons in 1977. At the 
present time our production rate is running about 1.5 million

Mr. Deputy Speaker: Order, please. The hon. member has 
gone beyond his allotted time and I must interrupt him.

The motion to adjourn the House is now deemed to have 
been adopted. Accordingly, this House stands adjourned until 
two o’clock p.m. tomorrow.

Motion agreed to and the House adjourned at 10.29 p.m., 
without question put, pursuant to Standing Order.

Adjournment Debate
tons. In the current year production rates have continued to 
improve, and had it not been for a short strike and operating 
difficulties in the early part of 1977, the full deliveries of coal 
would have been supplied to our Great Lakes customers.
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